


construction. However, to date, we have been unsuccessful in hiring for a vacant engineering
technician position. Remaining engineering staff is engaged in other projects. Therefore, staff is
recommending that the construction management services be directly appointed to Civil West
Engineering per Administrative Directive 15, Section 20(c) rather than conduct a competitive
proposal process. Direct appointment is recommended because Civil West was the engineer of
work, they are most familiar with this project, and past projects have been successfully designed
and constructed under their management. If Council directs staff to obtain proposals for a
construction manager and Civil West is not selected, the City will still have to contract with Civil
West to address engineering questions and provide clarifications for their design. [f Civil West
was not hired to perform the construction management services or provide engineering
assistance during construction, Civil West would not have to be responsible for the approved
design in the event there was a design change nor would Civil West likely be lawfully responsible
for errors and omissions.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Project design cost is $74,950.00, construction cost is $841,348.75, and construction
management is $32,996 for a combine project total of $949,294.75 (not including contingency).
Funding for the project will come from two separate sources, Surface Transportation Program
Fund Exchange (STP) and the Wastewater Improvement Fund.
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